
 

RESOLUTION NO. ________ - 15 
 
 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE NAMING OF THE SOUTHERN DELIVERY 
SYSTEM WATER TREATMENT FACILITY, THE “EDWARD W. BAILEY 
WATER TREATMENT PLANT” 

 
WHEREAS, Colorado Springs Utilities is constructing a Southern Delivery System water 
treatment facility northeast of the intersection of Marksheffel Road and Highway 94; and, 

 
WHEREAS, the name “Edward W. Bailey Water Treatment Plant” satisfies the criteria 
established by the City Council of the City of Colorado Springs for the naming of  a 
Colorado Springs Utilities facility; and, 

 
WHEREAS, Edward W. Bailey served as the Director of Water Resources from 1972-
1994 for Colorado Springs Utilities; he provided vision and direction for future water 
resource planning for our community; and, 
 
WHEREAS, Under Mr. Bailey’s leadership, Colorado Springs Utilities achieved 
numerous significant accomplishments ensuring a reliable long-term water supply for 
customers, including: 1) Completion of the Homestake Project; 2) Completion of 
Rampart Reservoir; 3) Completion of Pine Valley Water Treatment Plant; 4) Acquisition 
of the majority ownership of Twin Lakes Reservoir and Canal Company; 5) Completion 
of the Fountain Valley Water Treatment Plant; 6) Completion of Stanley Tunnel; and 7) 
Completion of McCullough Water Treatment Plant; and, 
 
WHEREAS, During Mr. Bailey's tenure as the Director of Water Resources, CSU 
completed the 1996 Water Resource Plan which was adopted by City Council. The plan 
was developed to serve as the blueprint for ensuring Colorado Springs' future water 
needs through 2040 including the development of the Southern Delivery System.  

 
  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
COLORADO SPRINGS: 

 
The Southern Delivery System water treatment facility will be named the “Edward W. 
Bailey Water Treatment Plant.” 

 
  
 DATED at Colorado Springs, Colorado, this ______ day of _______________ 2015. 
 
 
 
  
 
 _____________________________________ 
  Merv Bennett, Council President 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
          
Sarah B. Johnson, City Clerk    


